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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE:  September 27, 2022 
 
TO:  Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Trisha Tillotson, CDA Director and Acting Director of Public 

 Works  
 
SUBJECT: Resolution Approving Amendment No. 5 to the Contract Between the 

County of Nevada and Dokken Engineering, Inc., for Engineering and 
Design Services for the Hirschdale Road at Truckee River Bridge 
Rehabilitation and Seismic Retrofit Project, Increasing the Contract by 
$57,265.00 to a new Maximum Amount not to Exceed $591,665.00 – 
BRLO 0517 (092) – County Project No. 224029 – District V 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached resolution. 
 
FUNDING: The funding for this amendment is from the Highway Bridge Program (HBP). It will 
impact the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) budget in Fiscal Year 2022/23.  A budget amendment 
is not necessary at this time and there is no impact to the General Fund. 
 
BACKGROUND: On July 26, 2016, the Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution 16-376 
approving a contract with Dokken Engineering, Inc.  in the amount of $504,400.00 for engineering 
and design services for the Hirschdale Road at Truckee River Bridge Rehabilitation and Seismic 
Retrofit Project.  
 
On August 27, 2019, Caltrans approved a NEPA Categorical Exclusion for the replacement of the 
bridge, completing the environmental process.  On November 22, 2019, Caltrans authorized 
funding for the right of way phase of the project to acquire three temporary construction easements 
and negotiations are ongoing with the three property owners to obtain their approval of the 
temporary easements. 
 
On April 26, 2022, the Board of Supervisors approved contract amendment No. 4 with Dokken 
Engineering, Inc. in the amount of $30,000.00 for design and permitting of a pedestrian stairway 
which will provide enhanced public access to the Truckee River. 
 
This contract amendment will expand the right-of-way services to address impasse conditions 
reached in pursuit of temporary construction easements.   
 
 
This contract was amended on: 
 

Trisha Tillotson 
Community Development Agency Director 

    

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Trisha Tillotson 
Acting Director of Public Works 
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1. 11/10/20, Resolution 20-481 for contract date extension 
2. 7/26/21, reallocate $17,000.00 from construction support to permitting 
3. 2/21/22, reallocate $ 6,089.30 from construction support to right-of-way support 
4. 4/26/22, Resolution 22-164 added $30,000.00 for design and permitting for a pedestrian 

stairway 
 
Assistance with acquisition of the temporary construction easements is estimated to be $57,265.00. 
 
This project is scheduled for construction in 2023 or 2024, pending Caltrans funding approval, and 
right-of-way acquisition. 
 
Staff is requesting that the Board of Supervisors approve an amendment to include professional 
services to assist in the acquisition of Temporary Construction Easements needed for this project.   
 
Item Initiated by: Patrick Perkins, Principal Civil Engineer  
Approved by: Trisha Tillotson, CDA Director and Acting Director of Public Works 
 
 
Submittal Date: August 30, 2022  
Revision Date: September 9, 2022 


